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DDSN Central Office and DDSN Regional Centers

Consultants may be employed to provide professional advice or services in areas not covered by
permanent employees or to cover temporary vacancies in authorized personnel. Funds for

payment must be available to the division in the division’s budget.

Unless specifically exempted, consulting services must be procured through procedures outlined
in the South Carolina Consolidated Procurement Code. Specific exemptions applicable to

DDSN are:

1. Medical personnel limited to medical doctors, optometrists, dentists, registered nurses,
licensed practical nurses, and psychiatrists;

2. Physical therapists and physical therapy assistants;

3. Speech pathologists;

4. Occupational therapists;
5. Doctors of osteopathy; and
6. Contractual consultant services necessary to provide professional instruction for

instructional training seminars offered by DDSN to state employees on a registration fee

basis.



200-05-DD
April 21, 2022
Page 2

All exemptions including, but not limited to the above list, must be presented to the Finance and
Audit Committee. The Finance and Audit Committee will determine if there is a need for full
Commission approval.

Fees paid to consultants may be arranged either on a fee for service basis or on a fixed fee
(retainer) basis. The former is usually preferable in that it is directly related to work performed.
A retainer basis is suitable when the arrangement is to be long standing and the job requirement
is constant and well defined. All retainer arrangements must be approved in advance by the
State Director. All use of consultants must be covered in a written contract which outlines the
services to be performed and the fees to be paid. Contracts should not be signed by Regional
staff prior to Central Office review and approval.

Consultant services of architects, engineers, auditors, accountants, information technology
professionals, and attorneys are subject to special regulations and require approval of Central
Office in all cases.

State regulations concerning the use and procurement of consulting services are contained in
Chapter 7 of the DDSN Procurement Manual and State Procurement regulations.

For the exemption to apply to these categories, the individual or firm involved must be licensed
to perform the specific professional services, must provide that specific service to DDSN, and
DDSN cannot be in an employer/employee relationship. Any contract with an individual who is
or has been an employee of DDSN or any other state agency requires the approval of Central
Office Human Resources Division before the contract can be finalized.
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